AHSGR CHAPTER ONE NEWS

Lincoln, Nebraska

March, 1977

KNOW YOUR OFFICERS

Chapter One elected members to their Board of Directors at the membership meeting in January. Since then the board elected the officers who are to serve through 1977. We want you to know who they are and to feel free to contact them when you have a question. Listed here are the telephone numbers of the officers.

PresMary Froscheiser	466-3716
1st VP-Delores Schwartz	435-3636
2nd VP-Frieda Alt	435-4907
SecRuth Nuss	488-6181
TreasHarold Bauer	432-5793
Corres. Sec Marie Willis	435-5032
Historian-Frances Amen	488-6518

Board Members:

rie Collins
ara Deines
Hugh Dobler
James Griess
Helen Heuser
Ed Klein
Phil Kruse
Ed Roth
Jake Sinner
Paul Stoehr

Ralph Giebelhaus
Eleanora Herstein
Scotty Kaufman
Stan Linnertz
Katherine Ostwald
Ed Schwartzkopf
Anna Marie Weber
Ardyce Welch
Elsie Whittington
Marie Wunder

STUDENT SCHOLARSHIP VOTED

Chapter One members again voted to grant a scholarship to a high school student going to Germany this summer. This is an exchange program supervised by the Lincoln Public Schools. A German student will be spending several weeks with the family of a high school student in Lincoln this spring. Then, next summer the Lincoln student will spend several weeks in Germany in the home of the German student. The Lincoln Chapter is contributing \$250.00 toward is program to create a better undertanding between people of different countries.

FLYING TO SAN FRANCISCO?

We are working with the travel bureau to arrange a group flight to San Francisco. Space for 40 individuals is being held for AHSGR members leaving Monday morning, June 13, 1977. This would bring us to S.F. in time to go on the all day tour on Tuesday, June 14.

There will be a meeting at the American Forward building on Tuesday, March 29, 1977 at 6:30 P.M. If you plan to go to San Francisco or if you think you may want to fly with the group, please be present to hear details. A representative of the agency will be there to answer our questions. Policy changes since our January meeting are very important to all going with the group.

S&H GREEN STAMPS WANTED

Our "new" headquarters at 631 D Street is still without curtains. We can get what we like for S&H Green Stamps. Can you spare a book or two? Please mail them or bring them to: AHSGR

631 D Street Lincoln, Nebraska 68502

The International Board is meeting in Lincoln April 21-23. We hope to be settled and have everything "shipshape" by then. Thank you in advance for your help in dressing up our windows.

HERITAGE ARTS FESTIVAL

The Lincoln Arts Council is sponsoring its Second Annual Festival on the 15th Street Mall north of the state capitol, April 23-24. They are asking the cooperation of AHSGR in planning for ethnic foods. Watch for announcements and visit the festival during those two days.

* * *

Your membership fee for 1977 became due January 1. If you haven't paid, please send your \$12.00 to headquarters today.